
Gasfitting liability 
 
At the Board we have had many gasfitters calling up concerned about what they are 
liable for when working on an existing gas installation. 
 
There is no simple answer to this as every situation is different; 

however, we will outline what must be done when an installation is unsafe and a few 
areas where a gasfitter may have issues with liability. 
  

What must be done when an installation is unsafe? 
 
Under the Gas (Safety and Measurement) Regulations 2010 (GSMR) it is 
a requirement that gasfitting is safe when it is used for its intended purpose and in the 
intended manner. 
 
Safe as it is defined in the GSMR means that there is no significant risk that a person or 
property will be injured. 
 
If a gas installation or part installation is considered unsafe the gasfitter is required to 
take appropriate action as outlined in the GSMR and in AS/NZS 5601.1 3.11. This may 
include isolating the unsafe installation or part installation from the gas to the property. 
If the gasfitter has reasonable grounds to believe that any gas installation or gas 
appliance presents immediate danger to life or property it is a requirement to notify the 
owner and WorkSafe NZ. 
  

When previous gasfitting was done by unauthorised persons 
 
A situation where a gasfitter may be liable is when they take over a gasfitting job that 
has been started by someone unauthorised to do the work. 

Any gasfitting by an unauthorised person is illegal and may have big insurance and 
safety implications. 

However, the installation will need to be certified in order for it to be used. 

Any person taking over a gasfitting job where it has been started by an unauthorised 
person becomes responsible for all of that installation and needs to certify that it is safe. 

In some cases this may mean removing the installation and starting again. For example, 
a new house has had the gas piped by an unauthorised person. 
The builders discover that the person doing the gasfitting has no license and removes 
them from the site. 

They then get in a certifying gasfitter to finish the job. 

As the job will need to be certified the certifying gasfitter will have to make sure that the 
pipework is safe and meets the current standards. 

They may discover that the pipework is undersized for the specific appliances that are 
going in. 

The gasfitter will then have to upgrade the pipework or they will be liable for the 
undersized pipework if they do any gasfitting work on the site.  
 

When a certifier leaves the company 
 
Who is liable for the gas jobs when a certifying gasfitter leaves a company; the company 
or the certifier? 

http://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2010/0076/latest/DLM2359574.html
http://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2010/0076/latest/DLM2808921.html
http://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2010/0076/latest/DLM5389972.html
http://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2010/0076/latest/DLM2359575.html
http://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2010/0076/latest/DLM2359575.html


In this situation it is best to speak to a lawyer as the company will have a responsibility 
under the Consumer Guarantees Act 1993. 

However, in regards to the liability of the certifying gasfitter they are still responsible for 
all the work they have completed and supervised prior to leaving the company. 

The gasfitter still must certify all work they have completed and supervised. 

The certification must be done within 20 days of when the work was done. 
  
  

 


	Gasfitting liability

